TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
June 4, 2024

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:05 A.M.

Roll Call: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
Mike Pipta, Fire Chief
John Banasiak, Patrol Commander

Absent: Tom Black, Councilman
Steve Jurczak, Police Commissioner

The Pena Family from the 9400 block of Farmer had requested signage for their Autistic Child to
be posted. They were present for the meeting and explained the child’s needs. On a motion by
Commander Banasiak and seconded by Public Works Director Knesek and the Traffic Safety
Committee concurring, signage will be posted in the 9400 block of Farmer in the next couple of
weeks.

The request for Handicap Parking signage in front of 2736 Strong was tabled.

An update from Public Works Director Knesek regarding the ability to make modifications to the
signal systems for right turns at SB Kennedy and 45 and SB Kennedy and Main were received
with the signal at Kennedy/45!" needing wiring updating at a cost of approximately $1800.00 and
the Main and Kennedy signal is in recall and can not be done at this time. It was stated the
Schereville Project of Kennedy Ave has begun and we will wait till that phase approaches and
possibly do then.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 8:20 am.



